
Ohio Quibbler

November President Message/Head Mistress

The word Gratitude comes to mind for the month of November. Being 
grateful and showing kindness should be something we all strive for daily. 
This month try and remember what you are grateful for and smile it’s 
contagious. I want to say Thank you to the individuals and auxiliaries who 
participated in the domestic violence awareness challenge. If you or your 
auxiliary did participate, please, make sure I get a copy of your picture and 
you will receive a special something from me at the Mid-winter conference.
This year the Mid-winter conference will be held on January 11-14 , 2024. 
Information will be available on the VFW Department of Ohio Auxiliary 
Website (www.vfwauxoh.org) on November 8th . 

I know that some of you have been told that it is all about the party or 
that you don’t learn anything at conference or convention, but I ask you, 
what do you want to get out of coming and participating?

 Do you want a party? You are bound to find one.
 Do you want to know how we spend the money and why? Come to a council 
meeting. listen to the budget updates and how much we’ve spent to date.
 Are you looking for sisters and brothers throughout the state to SWAP 
auxiliary  ideas and become life-long friends? We’ve got that Jan 11-14th in 
Columbus Ohio.
 Are you or your auxiliary struggling with the dashboard or Malta? Join us 
for a Q & A training   session on how to navigate through the website.
 Do you have a new secretary that needs help with putting together 
great minutes, a good book, and the importance of delegates? Our 
Department Secretary will be there to give instruction with a Q & A 
 Do you have a treasurer that could benefit from the new book- keeping 
program through Malta? Never fear training with our Department 
Treasurer Tracy and how she can help make your auxiliary treasurer 
happier.
 Do your trustees struggle with Audits? No worries a step- by-step guide 
on how to do an audit and not have it sent back by our department audit 
chairman Becky Greene.

If you haven’t been to a conference, and you can, go. You won’t regret it and 
I will look forward to seeing you. November is about our Veterans and 
saying THANK YOU. I challenge all of you to participate in your post or in 
your communities to honor and thank our Veterans.



President’s Message Con’t

Our membership is moving a long and I couldn’t be more 
excited to see all the new   members and    possible 
involvement in our   auxiliary. Reach out to your new and        
continuous members asking for help. They may not want to 
hold an office, but they may have the time to crochet a 
blanket, bake a pie, or volunteer for an hour at a poppy drive. 
It’s not always that new members
don’t want to get involved. Its just many of them have NO 
idea what the auxiliary does, and if they frequent your 
canteen and they hear other members making harsh   
remarks about the auxiliary or certain members and that may 
be one of the problems. Negativity breeds negativity, and we 
all know that this world does not need any more negativity. 
This world needs our magic right now. Every smile, good deed, 
or kind word has a ripple effect. Be that kind of magic for our 
Heroes and communities.
Thank you for everything that you do daily to make this 
organization better than we exist. Remember, together we 
rise because together we can do anything.

Happy Thanksgiving to you and yours and remember our 
heroes deployed.

Loyally Serving,
Shannon Stanley
Department President



All officers on all levels MUST HAVE 
THEIR DUES PAID no later than 
December 30th. If the dues are not paid, 
the member can no longer hold that office.

DO YOU KNOW WHAT YOU LOSE IF YOU 
DON’T PAY YOUR VFW AUXILIARY DUES?
.Cancer Grants.
.Unable to attend meetings.
.Unable to sign in at the canteen.
.If you are an Officer, you will be removed.
.Individual Auxiliary incentives (cheaper hall 
rental, etc.

Have you paid your dues? If so, thank you! 
If not, please pay your dues! Consider 
purchasing a Life Membership so you don’t 
have to worry about  paying your dues each 
year. Contact your Auxiliary Treasurer or 
login to  MALTA to pay your dues online 
today!

Membership & OFFICERS



Safety Tips for The Holidays 
10 Ways to Stay Safe as You Deck the Halls this Holiday Season

The holiday season is here, and the American Red Cross wants everyone to 
stay safe from home fires as they decorate their homes for the upcoming 
festivities.

Decorations like trees, lights and candles increase the risk of home fires 
during the holidays—with Christmas, New Year’s Eve and New Year’s Day 
being the top three days for home candle fires, according to the National Fire 
Protection Association.

The Red Cross wants people to stay safe from home fires—the nation’s most 
frequent disaster—by  testing their smoke alarms and practicing their home 
fire escape plan with free resources atredcross.org/homefires. In addition, 
you can follow these 10 simple safety tips as you put up lights and 
ornaments:

1.all holiday light cords to make sure they aren’t frayed or broken. Don’t 
string too many strands of lights together—no more than three per 
extension cord.

2.are buying an artificial tree, look for the fire-resistant label. When putting 
it up, keep it away from fireplaces, radiators and other sources of heat.

3.getting a live tree, make sure it’s fresh and water it to keep it fresh. 
Bend the needles up and down to make sure no needles fall off.

4.using older decorations, check their labels. Some older tinsel is lead-based. If 
using angel hair, wear gloves to avoid irritation. Avoid breathing in artificial 
snow.

5.decorating outside, make sure decorations are for outdoor use and fasten 
lights securely to your home or trees. If using hooks or nails outside, make 
sure they are insulated to avoid an electrocution or fire hazard.

6.using a ladder, be extra careful. Make sure to have good, stable placement 
and wear shoes that allow for good traction.

7.’t use electric lights on metallic trees.

8.’t forget to turn off all holiday lights when going to bed or leaving the 
house.

9.children, pets and decorations away from candles.

10.hanging stockings on the fireplace mantel, don’t light the fireplace.



Getting Your Car Ready for Winter

Lights Check your headlights, brake lights, turn signals, emergency flashers and 
interior lights. Be sure to also check your trailer brake lights and turn signals, if 
necessary.

Windshield Wipers You can quickly go through a lot of windshield wiper fluid in a single 
snowstorm. Make sure your vehicle’s reservoir is full of high-quality “winter” fluid with 
de-icer before winter weather hits. Make sure defrosters and all windshield wipers 
work and replace any worn blades. Consider installing heavy-duty winter wipers if you 
live in an area that gets a lot of snow and ice.
Cooling System  Make sure you have enough coolant in your vehicle, and that it meets 
the manufacturer’s specifications. See your vehicle owner’s manual for 
recommendations. Check the cooling system for leaks, test the coolant, and drain or 
replace the old coolant.
You may also want to visit your mechanic for a tune-up and ask them to check for 
leaks, badly worn hoses, or other needed parts, repairs, and replacements.

Stock Your Vehicle  Carry items in your vehicle to handle common winter driving-related 
tasks, and  supplies you might need in an emergency, including:
•a snow shovel, broom, and ice scraper;
•abrasive material (sand or kitty litter), in case your vehicle gets stuck in the snow;
•jumper cables, flashlight, and warning devices (flares and emergency markers);
•blankets for protection from the cold; and
a cell phone and charger, water, food, and any necessary medicine. 

Gas Up or Plug It In  Keep your gas tank close to full whenever possible.

For electric and hybrid-electric vehicles, decrease the drain on the battery. In general, 
lithium ion  batteries have reduced energy at lower temperatures. Additionally, most all 
vehicle batteries will use battery power for self-heating in low temperatures. The 
battery drain due to heating can be minimized by keeping your electric vehicle as warm 
as possible during freezing temperatures. common way to do this: plug your vehicle in 
at night during the winter, keeping the battery temperature in its optimal ranges. 
Plan Your Route Check your local weather and traffic reports before heading out. If 
your roads are not in good shape, consider postponing non-essential travel until the 
roads are cleared. If you do have to go out, make sure you are prepared in case you 
become delayed while traveling. If making a long road trip when winter weather is 
forecasted, consider leaving early or changing your departure to avoid being on the 
roads during the worst of the storm.
Familiarize yourself with directions and maps before you go—even if you use a GPS—
and let others know your route and anticipated arrival time. On longer trips, plan 
enough time to stop to stretch, get something to eat, check your phone, and change 
drivers or rest if you feel drowsy.



Chad Hoke-District 3 Auxiliary President

Chad joined the VFW Auxiliary under Post 9936 in 
December of 2015 and became a life member in 
December of 2016. He received his eligibility under 
his Grandfather Joseph Luckoski who served in the 
United States Navy during WWII. Since he has 
joined, he has held the office of Auxiliary Secretary 
from 2016-2017, 2019-2023, Jr. Vice President 
from 2018-2019 and Sr. Vice resident from 2019-
2023. On a District level Chad attended his first 
District meeting in 2018 and started out as a 
Trustee 3rdin 2019, then was elected as Jr. Vice 
President in 2020, Sr. Vice President in 2021, and 
President in 2022. This is Chad’s 2ndyear as 
District 3 President.
Chad has two female beagles that he and his 
Spouse Ryan rescued named Benson & Rollins whom 
he passionately calls his babies. Chad enjoys 
throwing darts in his spare time along with relaxing 
at home.



Marie Popick-District 6 Auxiliary President

Marie is a life member of the Minerva Post 4120. 
She joined the Auxiliary under her father Thaddeus 
Feser, who served in the Navy during the Cuban 
Military Operation.

Marie has been the VFW Post 4120 Auxiliary 
President for the last 8 years; a position she 
currently holds he has held many chairmanships on 
post and district levels.

Marie has been a Software Quality Engineer for 
the last 20 years, working with various 
Information Technology Teams. This experience 
keeps her focused-on TeamWork for the VFW 
Auxiliary.







Eligibility Requirements for VFW Auxiliary Membership:

Members must be at least 16 years old.
Those eligible are:
•Husband/Wife  
•Widower/Widow
•Father/Mother
•Grandfathers/Grandmothers
•Sons/Daughters
•Grandsons/Granddaughters
•Brothers/Sisters

Of persons who were or are eligible for membership in the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars of the United States.
Those eligible for membership in the VFW are those that have received a      
campaign medal for overseas service; have served 30 consecutive or 60 non-
consecutive days in Korea; or have ever received hostile fire or imminent danger 
pay.

Step- and adopted parents, children, siblings (and half-siblings), grandparents and 
grandchildren are considered the same as biological parents, children, siblings, 
grandparents and grandchildren and may join the VFW Auxiliary under their VFW-eligible 
veteran.

Proof of service is required for eligibility and must be obtained by the applicant.

Information on a veteran’s service record can be obtained by contacting:
National Archives and Records Administration
Phone: 1-866-272-6272
Online:
Veterans Service Records:http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/
4-Step Veteran Request Process:https://vetrecs.archives.gov/VeteranRequest/home.html

Military Records Request Using Standard Form 180 (SF-
180):http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/standard-form-180.html

If you have membership questions or need more information, please contact us 
atinfo@vfwauxiliary.org.



Meet your Candidates for
 Department Guard 2024-2025

Becky Greene





Lisa Rashley





Meet your Candidates for 
National Councilmember Area D 2024-2026

Teresa Singh







































OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
BAKED POTATO BAR TOO

















Janet S White

Janet S. White, 85, of Malta, passed away on Mon, Oct. 30, 2023 
at her residence. She was born on Oct. 11, 1938 in Malta, Ohio to 
the late Edgar and Lola Williams Matheney. She worked as a 
secretary and was the assistant Commissioner for the Morgan 
County Common Pleas Court. She was a member of the Malta 
United Methodist Church, the VFW 4713 Auxiliary where she was 
the past president and served on several national committees, the 
American Legion Post 24 Auxiliary, OES Valley Chapter and was 
the past president of the Morgan Athletic Boosters.  

She is survived by 2 sons, Dale White of Delmar, Maryland and 
Jerry (Melanie) White Jr. of Salisbury Maryland, 2 daughters, 
Debra (Mike) Sebach of Salisbury, Maryland and Rita Harris of 
Malta, 2 sisters, Lois Davis of Flagstaff, Arizonia and Joan 
Thomas of New Lexington, 8 grandchildren and 10 great 
grandchildren. 

She is preceded in death by her parents, husband Gerald “Jerry” 
White, a brother, Wayne Matheney and a sister, Leatha Ortega.

Services will be held on Tues, Nov. 7, 2023, at 11:00 A.M. at the 
Matheney Funeral Home in McConnelsville with burial following in 
the Malta Cemetery. Friends may call on the family on Mon, Nov. 6 
from 2-4 and 6-8 P.M. 

In lieu of flowers donations may be made to the White Sebach 
Family Scholarship benefiting high school students at 1324     
Belmont Ave. Suite 401 Salisbury, MD 21804 or to the Shriver’s 
Hospice Foundation

To send a note of condolence to the family go to 
www.matheneyfh.com.

























































































Upcoming Events:
November 23: Thanksgiving
December 2: OVH Christmas Party-
Sandusky
December 9: OVH Christmas Party-    
Georgetown
December 25: CHRISTMAS
January 11-14: Midwinter Conference

JOIN PURPLE BAG PROJECT AND PACK A BAG
For no charge, they will send a care package to military 
personnel consisting of the 4 snacks that you chose! It’s 
totally free, takes a small amount of time, and sends some 
love to our military. 
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